
THEGreenersideMay - June 2007 • Volume 31 Number 3

Official Publication of the Golf Course Superintendents Association of New Jersey

The Rockaway River Country Club
Site of the 106th Amateur Championship



GCSANJ Newsletter is published 
six times a year by 

the Golf Course Superintendents 
Association of New Jersey

Doug Vogel, Editor 
Newsletter Business Staff

Doug Vogel
973-696-6495 • FAX 973-696-8086

Contributing Writer
Shaun Barry

Please address inquiries to:
Editor, The Greenerside 

49 Knollwood Road, Elmsford, NY 10523

For Ad Placement: Ineke Pierpoint 
1-866-GCSANJ1

Art, Typography and Printing by
AlphaGraphics, Wayne, NJ

973-692-9090 • FAX 973-692-9032

Golf Course Superintendents 
Association of New Jersey

49 Knollwood Road 
Elmsford, New York 10523 

1-866-GCSANJ1 • FAX 914-347-3437

Officers:
Mickey Stachowski, President 

Brian Minemier, Vice President 
Dave Mishkin, Treasurer 

Bill Murray, Secretary 
Roger Stewart, CGCS, Past President

Directors:
District I
Brad Sparta 

Paul Dotti 

District II
Mark Griff 

Chris Boyle, CGCS

District III
Jim Cadott

Lance Rogers, CGCS 

District IV
Joel Collura 

Bruce Rickert, CGCS

GCSAA Chapter Delegate
James C. McNally

Executive Secretary
Ineke Pierpoint

Commercial Representatives
Shaun Barry & Tim Kerwin

© 2007 THE GREENERSIDE
Opinions expressed in this Newsletter are the opinions of 
the authors and do not necessarily express the opinions 

or policies of the GCSANJ Board and its membership. No 
part of this newsletter may be reproduced in any manner 

whatsoever without written permission.

2nd Annual Riverboat Cruise

On the cover:
Old-fashion fairway cutting at Rockaway River C.C. by the crew of golf 
course superintendent John Topakas.

Photo by Peter Pedrazzi

www.gcsanj.org

http://www.gcsanj.org


President’s Message Micahael A. Stachowski, Golf Club of Concordia

It is only the middle of May and we’re already having 90 
degree days with higher than normal winds, low humidity, 
high skies and dry conditions. I can only hope that this is not 
a precursor to the summer that has yet to arrive. I am always 
amazed at how the weather affects our daily lives.

I would like to welcome Cece Peabody as our new 
Executive Director. She was chosen from over thirty 
candidates that applied for the position. I feel strongly that we 
made the right decision for the present and future of our 
Association. Below is a brief bio about Cece:

Cece Peabody is the owner of The Peabody Group, an 
association management company based in Wayne NJ. The 
Peabody Group has worked with various associations and 
foundations in New Jersey over the past fifteen years. Cece 
earned her Master of Arts in Teaching from Montclair State 
University, taught high school English, and as part of her 
commitment to excellence in the meetings industry, Cece 
earned her CMP (Certified Meeting Professional) certification 
in 2005. She is also currently working toward earning a CAE 
(Certified Association Executive). Organizational and project 
management skills along with a love for exceeding the goals 
of an association are the backbone of Cece’s success with 
groups she has been involved with.

The transition between MET, our present management, 
and Cece will be phased-in gradually, with a full transition in 
the middle of July. This will give Cece the opportunity to 
move into her position effectively and efficiently. I know we 
will encounter some bumps in the road during the transition 
period so please be patient. We will inform the membership as

to our mailing address change. The phone number will remain 
the same.

I would also like to thank the members of the Search 
Committee for their time and effort during this long and 
arduous process. The Committee covered all the bases in 
making their final recommendation of qualified candidates to 
the Board.

Association News:

The 2nd Annual Summer Social/River Cruise is slated for 
July 7, 2007. Last year’s cruise was fun for all that attended, 
so save the date - come out and mingle with your peers. 
Hopefully the turf discussions will remain on the dock!!!

This year the Robert Trent Jones Invitational at 
Metedeconk National will be held on October 29, 2007. The 
GCSANJ Foundation is running this event and we are looking 
for more participation from our members. The proceeds from 
this event benefit both the GSCANJ Foundation and the 
Environmental Institute for Golf.

Lastly, Wally Waltsak, a twenty-plus year member of the 
GSCANJ recently encountered a spell of bad luck. If anybody 
can give him some assistance, or you know anyone who is 
looking for a hard working person, it would be greatly 
appreciated
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Know your board! - GCSANJ President Mickey Stachowski

Greenerside News* Mickey, give us a recap on your 
career up to now.
MS: I was bom in Elmira, NY and attended Elmira Free 
Academy. After high school I moved to New Jersey and 
started to work in residential construction. I worked my 
way through the ranks and was promoted to Construction 
Superintendent. I was responsible for getting new projects 
started which included site infrastructure and new home 
site infrastructure and exterior work. With the slow down of 
the residential construction in the late 80’s I took a position 
as the Construction Superintendent of the already started 
Shore Oaks Golf Club now Eagle Oaks Golf Club. From 
there I went on to become the Superintendent at Pinecrest 
Golf Club. During my time at Pincrest I attended the 
Rutgers Turf Management Program then moved on to 
become the Assistant Superintendent and later the 
Superintendent for the Forest Course at Fiddler’s Elbow 
Country Club. Presently I’m the golf course Superintendent 
at the Golf Course of Concordia.

GN: When did you first think about getting into the golf 
course business and were there any influencing factors 
and/or persons?
MS: During my time at Shore Oaks I was more interested in 
the construction phase of the golf business. I was looking to 
stay in that line of work but working closely with Bob 
Miller the Superintendent at the time peaked my interest in 
the maintenance side of the business.

GN: What has been your experience before going to the 
Golf Club of Concordia?
MS: Construction has always been a big influence on my 
career but for the past 14 years it has been golf course 
maintenance.

GN: How long have you been on the GCSANJ Board of 
Directors?
MS: I have served on the GCSANJ Board of Directors for 
the past eight years going into my ninth.

GN: What positions have you held on the GCSANJ 
Board and what committees have you served on that 
were most important to you?
MS: During my time on the Board I have served as a 
Director, Secretary, Vice President, and currently President.

I have served on the Government Relations, Awards, 
Finance, Club Relations, and Executive Director Search 
Committees. My time on the Government Relations 
Committee has been the most fun. I feel that we have been 
able raise the awareness of our Association with the policy 
makers in Trenton and with NJDEP.

GN: Why did you volunteer for the GCSANJ Board?
MS: To give back to the Association.

GN: Mickey, we all know that serving on the GCSANJ 
Board takes time away from your family. Please tell a 
little bit about your family.

MS: In May of this year my wife Leslie and I will celebrate 
our 18th anniversary with our two children Chandler eight 
and Connor three. My family, together with work, keeps me 
very busy with activities and functions.

GN: Are there any achievements or awards that you have 
accomplished during your career?
MS: I have received the GCSANJ Member of the Year 
Award, The NJTA Environmental Stewardship Award, and 
GCSAA Excellence in Government Relations Award.

GN: Before we change gears, is there anything else you 
would like to say?

MS: Not really I think I’ve covered all the bases.

GN: Mickey, what is your favorite time of year?

MS: Spring is always great. I enjoy getting back into the 
swing of things.

GN: Favorite singer/band?

MS: I like most of the music today but I listen to more talk 
radio these days.

GN: Favorite food?

MS: Look at me I don’t miss many meals.

GN: Last, but not least... could you please tell us your 
handicap?

MS: The game itself is enough of a handicap for me. I say 
18 but I need to work a lot more to get there.

GN: Thank you, Mickey.



2007 CALENDAR

June 5-7 106th Amateur Championship, Rockaway River C.C. - go to www.njsga.orgJune 18 

PAGCS/GCSANJ Meeting- Trenton C.C. - joint meeting w/ the Philadelphia 
Association go to www.gcsanj.org or www.pagcs.org

July 6 MGA/Metlife Public Links Championship, Neshanic Valley G.C.- go to 
www.mgagolf.org

July 7 2nd Annual Summer Social, a River Cruise, sponsored by “The GCSANJ 
Foundation” go to www.gcsanj.org

July 10-12 87th Open Championship, Plainfield C.C.- go to www.njsga.org

July GCSANJ Roundtable Meeting- Date & Location TBA- go to www.gcsanj.org

July 31 Rutgers Turfgrass Research, Golf & fine turf field day at Hort Farm II- go to 
www. turf.rutgers.edu

August GCSANJ District Meetings- go to www.gcsanj.org

Sent. 18-20 NJPGA Championship- Mountain Ridge C.C.- go to www.newjersey.pga.com

Sept. 24 18th Copper Hill/Paul DesChamps Memorial Classic- Copper Hill C.C.- go to
www.nagagolf.org for more info

September 25 The “new” GCSANJ Member/guest tournament- Hidden Creek Golf Club- check for 
updates on www.gcsanj.org

October 1 Dr. Troll Fundraiser Tournament- The International Course, Bolton,MA 

October 15 The GCSANJ Championship- Arcola C.C.- go to www.gcsanj.org 

October 29 The 19th RTJ Invitational- Metedeconk National Golf Club- go to www.gcsanj.org

Nov 13-15 4th Annual Crystal Conference, Golf @ Wild Turkey- go to www.gcsanj.org

Dec 4-6 New Jersey Green Industry Expo, Taj Mahal, Atlantic City- go to
www.njturfgrass.org
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Embroidered or Screened Logo

Rick Gordon
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160 Overlook Avenue • Hackensack, NJ 07601

PARTAC
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TOP-DRESSINGS
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HEAT TREATED Top-Dressings
800-247-2326

www.PARTAC.com Fax 908-637-8421
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The Rutgers Turfgrass Classic makes 
research a winner once again

I
f we were to use football terms, the Rutgers Turfgrass
Classic would be considered “The Super Bowl” of 
turfgrass fundraisers. This one day event has grown 

from an idea to the very successful fundraiser that it is 
today. Through the years it has been held at several 
locations and not because the venues were lacking in any 
way but always in an attempt to raise more money for its 
use towards research.

This year was the 12th edition and with the increase 
in the number of players over the years we once again had 
to use all three courses at Fiddler’s Elbow CC. With 312 
golfers we set a record for attendance and everywhere 
you went you saw hole and tee signs recognizing the 
contributions made be companies from every part of the 
industry. Many of our Premier Sponsors are seed 
companies that are based on the left coast but they are 
actually sending their people to be part of the day. In its 
infancy The Classic was just another fundraiser to many 
people but now it has become a can’t miss experience.

Dr. Bruce Clarke and Dr. Bill Meyer are truly 
responsible for the success of the Classic. Steve Chirip 
and his committee did a great job every year organizing 

Continued on pg 8

The breeder, the seeder, and the aerifier AKA Bill Meyer, 
Roger Stewart, and Dennis DeSanctis had a great day at 
the Golf Classic.

PTC
PHILADELPHIA TURF COMPANY
4049 Landisville Road, Box 865
Doylestown, PA 18901
Phone: 215-345-7200 Fax: 215-345-8132

Toro Irrigation Heads, Controllers, & Valves 
Buckner by Storm Brass Products 
Flowtronex Pump Stations 
Carson & Ametek Valve Boxes 
Kennedy & Nibco Valves 
Wire, Electrical, & Grounding 
PVC Pipe & Fittings
Ductile Iron Fittings
Four Salesperson Team
Six Support Person Team
Annual Service Training
Authorized Independent Service Agents
On-site Technical Training

Toro Reel Mowers, Rotary Mowers 
Sprayers & Spray Technologies 

Aerification Products 
Utility Vehicles & Attachments 

Large Selection of Parts 
Demonstration Units 

Nine Salesperson Team 
Fourteen Serviceperson Team 

Shop & Road Service 
Package Programs 

Leasing Options 
On-site Service Training

Service Seminars & Continuing Education Courses

TORO

Count on it.
Largest supplier of turf and irrigation equipment in Eastern PA, Southern NJ, and Newcastle County, DE.

Equipment & Irrigation, Parts, Sales, Service you can count on.



The GCSANJ meets Donald Ross at Seaview

D
uring one of my sales calls last year I spent some 
time at Seaview Resort & Spa with the three 
great superintendents who care for the 36 holes 
at this resort. All three were quite happy to c

hosting a meeting in 2007. Mark Beaumont gets the final 
say and he thought that right after their LPGA tournament 
would be a good time to showcase the Bay Course. 
Shamus O’Connor is the superintendent on the Bay 
Course and Kevin Tansey has the same responsibility on 
the Pine Course and they both agreed with Mark and so 
we put June down on our meeting planning schedule.

Not long after our discussions, the LPGA threw them 
an unexpected curve. Their date was given to a new 
tournament in spite of a verbal agreement and the long 
and very successful tournament and fundraising history 
of this event.

With this change came a review of the decisions that 
we had made. We could now open the season with no 
potential for overly aggressive insects in April. Taking 
advantage of this opportunity we met with Linda 
Simpkins and things rapidly fell in place. With Linda’s 
skills it is no wonder Brad has been so successful as they

onsider 

teamed up for all of his sales efforts. They make quite a 
team.

The day started out rainy and cold. It looked like the 
weather forecasters had finally gotten their predictions 
correct. We could only wonder why they had chosen to be 
right on our day but at least it kept everyone inside for Dr.

Continued on pg 10

Bill Murray presents the GCSANJ flag to Seaview 
superintendent Mark Beaumont for hosting the April 
monthly meeting.

Fisher & Son
COMPANY, INC.

The “Green Industry” Supplier

Superior Products for the 
Turf and Horticultural Professional!

Mike Oleykowski 
609-410-0409

Jeff Borajkiewicz
609-532-4837

Randy Rider
302-242-6848

Brian Robinson
484-886-0021

110 Summit Drive * Exton, Pennsylvania 19341 
610-363-5225 * fax 610-363-0563 * www.fisherandson.com

GOLF COURSE 
QUALITY SOD
The finest varieties of sod 

cultivated, harvested & delivered 

directly to you

Your Total 
Sod Solution

Coombs
SOD FARMS

&

Quality & Service are our 
number one concern People you can trust. 

Quality you can count on.
BLUEGRASS
• Unique Blend

TALL FESCUE
• High Quality

SHORT-CUT BLUEGRASS
• Great for fairways 

and tees

BENTGRASSES
• L-93
• Penn trio
• Penncross
• A-1
• A-4
• L-93/Southshore

EXPERT INSTALLATION AVAILABLE
SALES (856) 491-5299 • Fax (856) 299-6494

LOCATED IN SOUTHERN NEW JERSEY

http://www.fisheranclson.com


Turfgrass Classic
Continued from pg 6

the day but it was Bruce and Bill who got the people to 
commit funds and people. Their efforts would make any 
sales manager proud. Behind the scenes a friendly 
competition has emerged between them. Each year for 
the past 4 years a steak dinner rests on the outcome of 
who raises the greatest amount of research dollars for this 
event. I am not sure how it started but I believe that Dr. 
Meyer is undefeated. These results could change next 
year but I have watched how hard it is to say no to Bill. 
Bruce is confident about next year but no matter what 
happens; if necessary he does have that endowed chair to 
fall back on.

The weather for the day was beautiful and with some 
new registration changes made by our outgoing executive 
director Michelle Rickard, people never had to get out of 
their cars until they were walking to the clubhouse for 
golf and food. In attendance was the new executive 
director for the NJTA and the GCSANJ. Cece Peabody 
will replace Michelle and she is extremely qualified to 
lead both organizations and I know she was happy to see 
how well the day went.

Dave McGhee has been directly involved with the 
NJTA and the GCSANJ. His passion for our industry and 
his position as General Manager at Fiddler’s Elbow have 
allowed him to be an integral part of our success. He has 
arranged for us to secure dates and has kept a watchful 
eye on all of the important parts of our day. Out on the 
golf courses there is a great team responsible for making

the day a complete success. Tom Breiner heads up this 
team of quality superintendents that care for the Forest, 
Meadow and River courses. Mark Loos, Gary Shupper 
and Bob Fellner are the other members of this team and 
whatever they are doing it is working well because things 
have never been better. Even with that, both the Meadow 
and the River started major renovations the day after our 
meeting. I can see they are not comfortable resting on 
their laurels.

There were too many winners to include all of them 
in this article but The GCSANJ team of Mickey 
Stachowski, Bill Murray, Roger Stewart and Chris Boyle 
did come in third place on the Forest Course. They were 
edged out by teams from the USGA and BASF. On the 
Meadow Course the Plant Food team took second. Tom 
Weinert convinced Trent Inman to fly up from Florida to 
join Tom Ashfield and Greg Nicoll and they made a 
strong team. In addition to this Tom Ashfield had a win in 
the long drive contest. The Grass Roots team did not win 
but Paul Dotti played on this team and he won both long 
drives on the Forest Course. He is such a nice gentlemen 
that he wanted me to give one of the prizes to somebody 
else. He thought one win was enough. We also had 
Mickey, Tim Kerwin and Jeff Wetterling win a closest to 
the pin contest. Rick Krok’s team came in first on the 
River Course and a major part of that was because he 
double-eagled the par 5 first hole. The team chose his 
drive even though it was in the rough. Once his partners 

Continued on pg 9

RALPH McGILLIAN
Excavating Contractor

Specializing in Lakes & Ponds
Over 35 years experience in b

enlarging & redesigning existing ponds.
Can get all DEP permits

609-655-2281
47 Bear Meade Drive, Hamilton, NJ 08691

John Deere

Bruce A. Pye
Sales Manager

E/T Equipment Company, Inc.

uilding new ponds, 

"Distributors of Quality Turf Equipment"
425 South Riverside Avenue, Croton-On-Hudson, NY 10520

Phone: 914-271-6126 
Fax: 914-271-6146

Cell: 914-629-8660 
pyeba@aol.com

www.etequipment.com
bpye@etequipment.com

http://www.etequipment.com


Turfgrass Classic
Continued from pg 8

had hit safe shots he chose a 4 iron. He was 225 yards out 
and after the ball carried over the water hazard it took one 
bounce and went into the hole. What a great achievement. 
It is much more rare than a hole-in-one and is the first 
that I have seen at any of our meetings over the last 29 
years. If only someone had forced Rick to stop playing 
with the ball and save it for framing he might not have 
lost it in the water a few holes later. Nothing will take 
away from the achievement and I have to do some 
research to see if Rick has to buy one or two rounds for 
making this albatross.

The day ended with many happy people and with 74 
superintendents at this event I would say our industry was 
well represented. In 2008 I am afraid that there will be a 
new champion golfer so I hope it won’t keep you away 
from the Classic. Bruce Clarke won the set of clubs 
donated by Ken Kubik at the silent auction so now that he

has a real set of clubs only great shots will follow and the 
rest of us will be playing for second place.

Congratulations to everyone who helped make this 
day so successful and thanks to all of the dedicated 
sponsors whose donations make it a financial success. We 
hope to see you next year. 

www.plantfoodco.com

Featuring the complete line of Club Car® products.

Doug Spencer (732) 272-6564

281 Squankum Road 
Farmingdale, NJ 07727 

800-339-4302 
www.VGGC.net

ClubCar

New Jersey's Most Dependable Golf Car Distributor Since 1958.

http://www.VGGC.net
www.plantfoodco.com


Donald Ross
Continued from pg 7

Jim Baird’s speech. He chose to keep the speaking part of 
the morning short so he could ask people questions and 
they could do the same to him. This worked out very 
well. Not only did we hear about what Jim has seen this 
year and what he is expecting but there was great 
interaction with the audience. The opportunity to ask 
questions and then get answers inspired lots of great 
dialogue. It was like a very active roundtable meeting and 
everyone walked out of it better informed then when they 
entered the room. A superb lunch buffet followed and was 
enjoyed by all except Jim Baird. He had to leave. Work 
keeps getting in the way of him making these events a 
complete day. He had really wanted to play the course but 
that will have to wait.

After lunch we left the clubhouse and were greeted 
by much improved weather. The rain had stopped and 
although the day never got warm it also never got windy 
so it turned out to be a great day to play.

Once all of the score sheets were filled in some very 
familiar names took the top spots but there were a few 
surprises. In other words, it was like all of our other 
meetings. Taking low gross honors in the two flights were 
Tom Grimac (78) and Pat O' Neill (87) and the net 
winners were Bob Prickett (70) and Glenn Miller (66). 
Our skill contests were all sponsored as they have been 
the past 5 years. I am not sure what we would do for 
prizes without the help of these dedicated affiliates. They 
deserve more thanks then what I can do here. Please 
reach out and let them know that their efforts are 
appreciated. The sponsors for the long drives are Atlantic 
Irrigation, Bayer ES, Fredco Golf and Philly Turf. The 
Closest to the pin sponsors are Fredco Golf, Syngenta, 
The Terre Co. and Vic Gerard who in addition to the prize 
also gives the use of a utility vehicle for a month to the 
closest superintendent on their hole.

The winners of the long drives were Bob “long ball” 

Continued on pg 11

Two powerful products. 
One plan.

Defending your turf with the one-two punch 
of Headway™ fungicide means low-rate control.
Putting Instrata™ fungicide's multiple modes of 
action to work means tough contact and systemic 
protection. Together, with Headway taking out 
dollar spot and brown patch and Instrata controlling 
anthracnose, gray leaf spot, and summer patch, 
you'll have the perfect combination for playable turf.

Contact Lee Kozsey at 215-796-0409 
to learn more.

www.syngentaprofessionalproducts.com

Important: Always read and follow label instructions before buying or using 
these products. ©2007 Syngenta. Syngenta Professional Products, Greensboro, NC 27419. 

Headway™, Instrata™, and the Syngenta logo are trademarks of a Syngenta Group Company.

http://www.syngentaprofessionalproducts.com


Donald Ross
Continued from pg 10

Prickett (twice), Rick Krok and Grover Alexander. Matt 
Dobbie (7ft 9ins), Tom Grimac (5ft 11 ins), Rick Krok 
(12ft 11 ins) and Bob Porfilio (lift 5ins) garnered closest 
to the pin honors with their best efforts. Tom Grimac was 
also the winner of the Vic Gerard offering. The lucky and 
talented winners of skins were Steve Malikowski and 
Lance Rogers with one each. Rich Mattone had two hold 
up and Ken Mathis had three winners. Nice going 
fellows.

When we sent out the meeting notice there was not 
going to be anything after golf. We wanted to keep costs 
down and this was the easiest way to achieve that goal. 
Two days before the event Brad Simpkins was able to 
convince the wonderful people at Plant Food to sponsor 
an after-golf reception. This turned out to be a real 
success. Normally people return home quickly after 
meetings especially since many have a long journey in 
front of them. This time it seems that most of the field

stayed to enjoy Brad’s hospitality and the opportunity to 
be with friends. It was a great way to finish a terrific day.

There are many thanks to go around. Mark, Shamus, 
Kevin and their staff really did a marvelous job getting 
the course in tournament conditions. Hosting your peers 
can be very stressful but they had such a great time with 
the meeting that Mark kept inviting us back. We will be 
honored to do so when our schedules work out. The other 
people that we dealt with at Seaview do the same quality 
job every day but their normal efforts made us feel 
special so Linda please tell everyone how much we 
enjoyed their professionalism.

In closing I want to extend all of our best wishes to 
Shamus. He has taken another superintendent position on 
Long Island so he won’t be at Seaview when we return 
but he will be missed (unless Mark invites him back for 
the day). We will remember that he chose to spend his last 
day at Seaview hosting us and I hope our paths will cross 
again. 

Service
and

Support.
It's how Bartlett Tree Experts 
improves the landscape of 
commercial tree care

We can make a significant 
difference in the beauty 
and value of the trees and 
shrubs on your property. 
Bartlett innovations lead 
the industry in hazard pre­
vention, soil management,

root care and pest control. Our services 
include pruning, fertilization, lightning 
protection, tree removal, bracing, cabling 
and detailed inspections.

Bartlett has been dedicated to caring for 
trees on commercial properties since we 
first broke ground in 1907.

BARTLETT
TREE EXPERTS

877-BARTLETT (877-227-8638) or visit our website www.bartlett.com

TERRE

Professional Turfgrass Products
Proudly supplying Metropolitan Golf 

Course Superintendents for over 50 years

Phil Taylor (973)713-2824 

Brian Lescrinier (908)447-1317 

Byron Johnson (201)321-2009 
Bob Schreiner (201)321-2008 

Pat O’Neil (201)321-2007

Pesticides, Seed, Fertilizer, 
Plants and more...

The TERRE Co. (973)473-3393 
206 Delawanna Ave., Clifton, NJ 07014

www.bartlett.com


The Greatest Walk on Earth.

JACOBSEN E-WALK

Cut by the Greatest Walk on Turf.
Why do the turf professionals at Pebble Beach Golf Links® use only the 
Jacobsen® E-Walk™ to manicure the most played greens in the world? Its 
unmatched quality-of-cut has been proven in independent studies to 
provide healthier turf. Its consistently high frequency-of-clip and adjust­
able weight distribution offer unprecedented flexibility and control. 
And its whisper-quiet, energy-efficient electric motors can boost reve­
nue and reduce costs. The E-Walk is just one of the many reasons Pebble 
Beach® chose Jacobsen as its official supplier of turf maintenance equip­
ment. To improve the turf and financial health of your course, contact 
your local Jacobsen dealer today or log on to jacobsen.com.

1.888.922.TURF jacobsen.com TEXTRON FINANCIAL

The Official Turf Equipment Supplier to The PGA of America and The Exclusive Turf Equipment Supplier to PGA Golf Properties.

©2007 Jacobsen. A Textron Company. All rights reserved. Pebble Beach". Pebble Beach Golt Links The Heritage Logo, The Lone Cypress™ 
and their underlying distinctive images are trademarks, service marks and trade dress of Pebble Beach Company. Used under license.

The Best Frequency of Clip 
on the Market!

See the phenomenon!

Contact your Wilfred MacDonald Sales 
Representative today for a 

demonstration!

Wilfred MacDonald, Inc.
19 Central Blvd. 

South Hackensack, NJ 
07606-1801

JACOBSEN
A Textron Company

When Performance Matters.”

jacobsen.com
jacobsen.com
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“Spoon Feeding” fertilization for 
putting greens
By J. B. Toorish, Supervisor of LESCO, Inc.
Technical Service

The ideal fertility program for golf course putting greens 
would provide small, but constant, quantities of nutrients 
throughout the growing season. Unlike a home lawn 
where turf color may be most important, the objective of 
a fertility program for a putting green must be based upon 
growth. Ideally, growth is relatively even throughout the 
season. To maintain a smooth putting surface, the turf 
must grow enough to heal from the wear and tear of play 
as well as the wear from mowing on a daily basis, too 
much growth, however, slows down the putting speed of 
the green and may elicit criticism from the better golfers. 
Also, excessive growth will promote thatch

accumulation, and may contribute to increased disease 
and insect problems. On the other hand greens that are 
under fertilized are more prone to anthracnose and can 
“thin out”. Fertility response and growth are routinely 
measured by counting the number of buckets of clippings 
removed from each green every day.

The perfect slow release fertilizer has not been 
developed yet. Perfect is defined as a fertilizer that will 
turn on and off as needed to compensate for changing 
weather conditions. Supplement to the use of granular 
greens grade fertilizer, applications of soluble or liquid, 
quickly available nutrients at low rates on a frequent 
basis will provide similar consistent feeding. Today a 
superintendent has many products available that can fill 
the need. Some of the most common products have equal 
amounts of nitrogen and potassium and lower 
phosphorous levels. In addition to the macro elements 

Continued on pg 15SynaTek
The Turf Solutions People

Manufacturer 
and distributor 

of golf, turf and 
ornamental products 

including:

Liquid & Dry Fertilizer 
Grass Seed

Soil Amendments 
^tesion ControlHydr

Our products keep 
your business growing

888-408-5433 ■ www.synateksolutions.com ■ Souderton, PA

RIGGI
paving, INC.

oseeding Asphalt and 

Concrete Construction 
Paved of Stone Pathways 

Fully Insured
CALL

201-943-3913

http://www.synateksolutions.com
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many products available contain minor and micro 
elements like sulfur, iron, calcium and manganese. A 
soil test or tissue test is always a good idea and can insure 
that you are providing the correct nutrients for your 
situation. Another common practice today is 
adding plant bio stimulants and humic acid 
products to the tank when spoon feeding 
greens.

Rates of quickly available fertilizers that 
are typical for this purpose are generally in the 
range of 0.1 to 025 pounds of nitrogen per 
1,000 square feet per application (1/2 pound of 
23-0-23 soluble/1,000 sq ft. fertilizer will 
deliver 0.115 pounds of nitrogen and 0.115 pounds of 
potassium.) The volume of water used in the application 
is critical. Higher volumes of water are preferred to 
prevent burn. As the fertilizer rate increases, the volume

of water applied per 1,000 sq ft each green every day, 
should increase as well. Sufficient water is needed to 
prevent turf injury and dissolve or suspend the fertilizer 
(and other materials such as fungicides which are 
commonly applied in spoon—feeding programs). Bypass 
agitation is sufficient for the dry soluble and clear liquid 

fertilizers. The best method of application 
is a boom sprayer which will give an even 
application.

The foliar absorption of nutrients is 
limited in comparison to root absorption. 
The prudent golf course superintendent 
will follow the liquid fertilization with a 
light watering of tile area to reduce burn 
potential and hasten response. Response 

should he seen in several days. The length of response is 
dependent upon the rate and frequency of the

Continued on pg 16

Rates are generally 
in the range of 0.1 
to 0.25 pounds of 
nitrogen per 1,000 

square feet 
per application

broad VISION
CAREFUL

THOUGHT
HANDCRAFTED

DESIGN Above left: Rockleigh-hole 4 (before) Above: Rockleigh-hole 4 (after)

The Northeast Golf Company, led by Golf Architect Robert McNeil, provides a full range of sendees including 
Comprehensive Golf Course Enhancement Plans, Renovation Designs, Restoration Sendees and New Course 
Design. Our quality results are achieved by approaching each project with Broad Vision, Careful Thought 
and Hand-Crafted Design, resulting in unique and challenging golf courses appropriate for players of all levels. 
For more information about The Northeast Golf Company and how we can help you with your Golf Design 
visit our website www.northeastgolfcompany.com

(401) 667-4994 ♦ email: design@northeastgolfcompany.com • www.northeastgolfcompany.com
ROBERT MCNEIL 

GOLF COURSE ARCHITECT

http://www.northeastgolfcompany.com
http://www.northeastgolfcompany.com
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applications. Remember, there is a lag time between 
application and response so one must anticipate ever- 
changing growing conditions to achieve the best results. 
This lag time will increase as the percent of control 
release nitrogen increases in the product that you choose 
but on the other hand the higher the percent of CRN the 
longer it will feed your turf.

Each golf course must work out the best program for 
their particular situation. An application every week may 
be needed initially. By monitoring growth, rates and 
frequency of applications can be easily adjusted. Until 
the perfect slow release fertilizer is developed, soluble 
and liquid fertilizers will continue to play an important 
role as a golf course management tool.

2006 Turf Scholarship

It's never too late to recognize two outstanding turf 
students. Shaun Barry presented the GCSANJ scholarship 
awards to Zane Raudenbush (L, and Justin Hughes (C) at 
the 2006 Turf Scholarship Awards Banquet

Continued on pg 17

NEW DISARM BECAUSE SPEED IS OF THE ESSENCE.

DISARM provides fast leaf penetration, enhanced systemic activity, improved turf quality, 
and is rainfast in as little as 15 minutes. Finally, broad-spectrum disease control for fairways 
that’s equal to or better than the leadinq strobilurin.

Always read and follow label directions. DISARM and the DISARM logo are registered trademarks of Arysta LifeScience North America Corporation.
The Arysta LifeScience logo is a registered trademark of Arysta LifeScience Corporation. © 2007 Arysta LifeScience North America Corporation. DSM-008

Disarm
The Hyperactive Fungicide

Arysta LifeScience

Harmony In Growth
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Rick Krok scores big at the NJTA 
Rutgers Turfgrass Research Golf 
Classic
It was a beautiful day to play golf and an even better day 
for Rick Krok. Rick, who works for Storr Tractor, is a 
member of the GCSANJ and serves on the Board of the 
NJTA.

Rick was busy all morning helping the tournament 
committee check guests in for the day’s spectacular event. 
After lunch Rick got to relax for a minute and regroup. " 
I'm not sure if he new what kind of day it was going to 
be.”

Rick was on fire! He couldn't miss. He was playing a 
great round of golf. Now his foursome comes to the 1st 
hole on the River Course, a par 5 hole, and he hits a great

75 years ago...

• We were known as the Greenkeepers Association 
of New Jersey.

• Founding Father John Anderson of the Crestmont 
Country Club was President.

• The effects of the Great Depression were felt by 
NJ greenkeepers and many lost their jobs.

• Pine Valley greenkeeper Eb Steineger hosted the 
October monthly meeting with spirited golf and a 
delicious dinner.

Continued on pg 18
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50 years ago...

• We were known as the New Jersey Golf Course 
Superintendents Association.

• Joseph Stemmle of the Springdale Golf Club was 
President.

• Bill Riley, Jr. successfully defended his golf 
championship at the beautiful Manasquan River 
Country Club maintained by the crew of Joseph E. 
Flaherty.

• Twelve members attended the National Turf 
Conference in Louisville, Kentucky.

tee shot. Rick then takes his 4 iron and tells his group to 
watch the ball because he was going for it in 2. I may 
have forgot to tell you that Rick hits a very long ball. He 
takes his 4 iron and hits, what he felt, a perfect shot... the 
ball takes one hop and bam... hits the flagstick and goes in 
the hole!!!! Guess what... that's a DOUBLE EAGLE!!!

This is a remarkable feat and the BOD of the 
GCSANJ and myself would like to 
say... CONGRATULATIONS and hold on to this one 
forever! 

District I News
Nothing new in District I. We would like to welcome 
CeCe Peabody as our new Executive Director for the 
GCSANJ. We also would like to remind you that if you

Continued on pg 19

Come Visit Us On-line!
“ The website has a lot of 

great links and 
it s an easy way to keep in 
touch with local fellow 
superintendents. ”

Brad Sparta, Ballyowen Golf Club

www.gcsanj.org

http://www.gcsanj.org
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are looking for an enjoyable short break this summer...go 
to the Jersey shore and get on the “River Queen” for a 3 
hour tour. Give Paul Dotti a call for more info and input 
on last year’s cruise. 

District II News
Congratulations to Bob Dickison for hosting the LPGA 
Sybase Classic at Upper Montclair Country Club. We had 
a good turnout for our roundtable discussion at Hamilton 
Farm Golf Club and a special thanks goes out to our host 
and new Director of Grounds, Ray Viera and Golf Course 
Superintendent, Pat Husby. 

District III News
Congratulations to Bill Murray on hosting the GCSANJ 
May meeting at a tradition filled (Asbury Golf Club) 
Shark River Country Club. A festive meal afterwards at 
Harry Harsin’s Barclay was quite the success as always.

Approaching very quickly will be the GCSANJ 
Foundation’s 2nd Annual Summer Social - “The River 
Cruise”. Sign-up is available now for this very 
worthwhile night out of fun and giving. Go to gcsanj.org.

The season is now in full swing but that does not 
mean your Board of Directors is taking the Summer off 
from their duties, so if any Superintendent in District III 
needs any assistance or questions answered, please do not 
hesitate to contact Lance or Jim to see if we can help. 

Continued on pg 20

Dual Slope Laser Grading
www.georgiagolfconstruction.com

• Automated dual slope
• Accurate to .125” (1/8”)
• 1 day Service

• Complete golf 
course renovations

• Local references

Georgia Golf Construction, Inc. 
1441 Route 50 
Woodbine, NJ 08270

Tel (609)-628-2597 
Cell (404)216-4445 

Fax (6o9)-628-3o87

Dennis DeSanctis, Sr.
Cell: 610-608-3181 

Office: 610-327-3390
Fax:610-327-0581 

ddesanctisi@aer-core.com

1486 S. Hanover St. 
Pottstown. PA 19465 
www.aer-core.com

Turfgrass Services 
Equipment Sales

www.fredcolandscaping.com

Complete Renovations • Tees 
Bunkers • Drainage Systems

Bulk Materials Supplied and 
Delivered Promptly 

All Phases of Construction, 
Large or Small

Serving the tri-state area

Tel: 973-777-3044 
Fax: 973-777-3066

gcsanj.org
http://www.georgiagolfconstruction.com
http://www.aer-core.com
http://www.fredcolandscaping.com
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District IV News
It was a warm day for 38 members to tour the newly 
renovated, completely restored Tavistock Country Club. 
Host Tom Grimac, CGCS went over the process and gave 
the course tour. A good time was had by all and with great 
thanks and appreciation, the D-4 Directors would like to 
thank all those who attended and to Tom Grimac, CGCS 
for his time and hospitality.

Everyone is in full swing with the golf season now, 
and let’s hope for cooperative weather so that we can 
have time to spend with our families during the Summer.

District IV welcomes CeCe Peabody, new GCSANJ 
Executive Director, we hope for a long and pleasant stay 
with GCSANJ. 

Tom Grimac had the guys over to check out the changes 
at Tavistock.

Continued on pg 21

Oceangro
5-5-0

Organic Granular Fertilizer 
With 2% Calcium & 2% Iron

low dust 
economical 
low burn potential 
now offered in blends

Contact Chip Kern at (609) 209-5200 

Produced by The Ocean County Utilities Authority 
732-269-4500 ex 8331 www.ocua.com

Shearon Golf
A Division of Shearon Environmental Design Company, Inc.

GOLF COURSE

- Design 
- Construction 

- Drainage Experts 
- Custom Spray Applicators 

- Restorations / Renovations

www.shearongolf.com 
Hopewell, NJ (609) 466-0666

Plymouth Meeting, PA (610)828-5488

http://www.ocua.com
http://www.shearongolf.com
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Birth announcements
Big sister Kylie wants everyone in the whole wide world to 
know that her baby sister, Taylor Juliet Dudones was born on 
April 16, 2007. She was 8 lbs. 1 oz. and stretched out 19 
inches long. Proud parents are Dana and Dave Dudones. 
Mom is doing well and dad gets at least two hours of sleep 
each night. Dave is the golf course superintendent of the 
North Jersey Country Club and in his spare time edits the 
METGCSA newsletter “Tee to Green”.

Brad Simpkins looks like a natural at being a grandfather. 
Grandson Daniel was born on April 25, 2007 and weighed 
8 lbs. 10 oz. Brad has already been booked by proud parents 
daughter Robin and son-in-law Andrew for future baby 
sitting assignments.

Continued on pg 22

PlNELANDS 
Nursery & Supply

“Erosion and Sediment Control Specialists”

Do you have problem areas on your course? 
Call us for free on site consultation for:

Pond Shore Beautification 
Stream Bank Naturalization 

Vegetative Bio-filters 
Slope Erosion Control 

Permeable Paving Project

Your source for: native plants, coir logs, 
erosion control blankets, grass seed, hydro­

mulch, permeable pavers

Don Knezick, Certified Professional in 
Erosion & Sediment Control 

323 Island Road, Columbus, NJ 08022 
(609)291-9486

Renown golf course irrigation, 
renovation, construction and 

award-winning service throughout the 
tri-state and New England areas

Bruce Cadenelli • Dennis Shea 
Glenmoore, Pennsylvania 

P: 610.942.3809 F: 610.942.9556 
www.gelcogolf.com

http://www.gelcogolf.com


GCSANJ news
Continued from pg 21

Dave Pease gets to watch his division leading Boston 
Red Sox in the comfort of his own home after a long 
hospital stay.

Family, friends, a clock and flavored ice. Now that's what 
a retirement party is all about. Congratulations Al 
Rathjens Jr.

Continued on pg 23

Totally Integrated
Irrigation Solutions

RESERVOIR TO ROTORS"

RAIN BIRD
ATLANTIC IRRIGATION SPECIAL TIES, INC

Full Service Irrigation Supplier to the Golf Industry 

Huge Inventory of Products Readily Available for Rapid Delivery 

Dedicated Service Technicians On-Call

New Jersey Locations 
Springfield, NJ - 973-379-9314 

Wayne, NJ - 973-628-0203 
Farmingdale, NJ- 1-877-420-8873 

Dedicated to Quality and Service since 1976

DOWNES TREE SERVICE, INC.
WOODCLIFF LAKE, HAWTHORNE 

NEW JERSEY

We are a full service tree company specializing in Golf Course 
enhancement. Our expertise ranges from plant health care, tree removal and 

pruning to tub-grinding, roll-off container service and mulch installation.

Since inception in 1983, Downes has focused on the care and maintenance 
of commercial and residential properties.

(201)573-9209 • (973)238-9800 
FAX (973)238-0222
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Dee Dee and Greg Nicoll CGCS hosted their annual 
fundraiser to benifit The Children's Institute at the 
Crestmont C.C.

The Young Guns of the GCSANJ rode into the Crestmont 
C.C. to support all the good work that the Nicoll family 
does for children with Autism.

A NEW SERVICE 
TO SAVE YOU 
TIME AND MONEY

Well aerate, topdress and amend in one pass.

DryJect® is a revolutionary service which, when added to your maintenance program, 

can reduce the need for core aerification and greatly amplify its benefits. DryJect’s 

high-speed, water-based injection system blasts aeration holes through the root zone 

while simultaneously filling with large amounts of amendment (up to 8 cubic yards per 

acre). An independent DryJect service professional does it for you, so you don’t need 

to own the DryJect machine. Call today for your free demonstration and see how the 

DryJect service can change the way you aerate and amend your soils.

DryJect
21st Century Aeration

A PROFILE Products LLC Company

www.dryject.com
1-800-270-8873

Chris Collins: (610) 212-0656 
Peter van Drumpt: (732) 610-0777 
Keith Rose: (732) 299-7025

Wm.Stothoff
COMPANY, INC.

Wells & Pumps

Celebrating our 122nd Year• Family owned and operated by 6 generations of Stothoff• Dedicated to providing superior solutions• State-of-the-art equipment• 24 hour service, 7 days a week
Our goal is to provide the best and most 
reliable well and pump solutions from 
the industries premier manufacturers.

Let our 122 years of well drilling 
and servicing experience work for you.

Contact us at 908-782-2717 or 
visit us on the web for a detailed listing 

of our services 
www. wmstothoffco. com

110 River Road 
Flemington, NJ 08822 

908-782-4131 Fax

http://www.dryject.com
www.wmstothoffco.com


RUTGERS news
How to select the best creeping 
bentgrass varieties for golf course 
putting greens

By: Richard Hurley Ph.D. Rutgers University

The following is what was found after studying 
university test data reported by the National Turfgrass 
Evaluation Program (NTEP.org) for Putting Green Trials 
(from twenty two university testing sites).

1. The varieties Penncross/Pennlinks II did not perform 
well in the turf quality rankings and may be the least 
desirable varieties for seeding putting greens at this 
time.

2. Penn A-l is no longer the highest rated bentgrass 
variety. Many new creeping bentgrass varieties have 
tested to be equal or better for overall turf quality 
compared to the Penn A’s and G’s.

3. Many new creeping bentgrass varieties are now 
performing well for overall putting green turf quality 
ratings (mean, twenty two university sites). Currently, 
the highest rated new bentgrass varieties include: 
Authority, CY-2, Declaration, 007, Mackenzie, Shark, 
Tyee, Cobra II (IS-AP9), Memorial, and T-l.

4. We know genetic diversity (in a variety) provides 
greater stability and lessens the chance of a catastrophic 
disease epidemic. Some creeping bentgrass varieties 
with the least genetic diversity include the A’s and G’s. 
Blending seed of the A’s and G’s does not accomplish 
adding genetic diversity to a creeping bentgrass putting 
green. The greatest varietal genetic diversity is with 
varieties such as 007, Tyee, Mackenzie, Authority, 
Declaration, Shark, Benchmark DSR, and Memorial.

5. NOT all new varieties have the same disease resistance 
(e.g., Independence, Shark, Bengal, Alpha, T-l and 
Tyee are all more susceptible to dollar spot than most 
other bentgrass varieties).

6. When selecting varieties for leaf color keep in mind 
that “mottling” may occur after seeding a blend 
consisting of two or more varieties. For example, the

variety T-l has a darker green color that will segregate 
when blended with lighter colored varieties. Select 
varieties for blending that have been reported to have a 
similar leaf color.

7. Select varieties for use with compatible leaf texture 
(i.e., fine textured = Authority, 007, Tyee, A-l or 
Mackenzie or coarse textured = Penncross, Pennlinks, 
Memorial, LS-44 and Alpha).

8. When selecting varieties for turf density match 
compatible qualities (i.e., most density = Mackenzie, 
Tyee, Shark, Authority, Independence, Benchmark 
DSR, 007, T-l and Cy-2 or least density = Penncross 
and Pennlinks).

9. Some varieties are more prone to “bentgrass bloat” 
which may occur in June after high humidity/rainfall 
causes the thatch / crowns to elevate with subsequent 
mower scalping. Although possible with any creeping 
bentgrass, this phenomenon has been observed to do 
significant damage to the variety Declaration if not 
maintained properly.

10. Summary conclusions include: The A and G varieties 
are no longer the highest rated for overall turfgrass 
quality. Best recommendations at this time for low cut 
/ high-density putting greens include Tyee, Mackenzie, 
007, Shark, or Authority. For all-purpose putting 
greens, select the varieties 007, Mackenzie, 
Independence, T-l, or Cy-2 (Not recommended to 
blend T-l with lighter leaf colored varieties to avoid 
color “mottling.”). Pennlinks II and Penncross are not 
the best varieties for seeding putting greens.

Richard Hurley s life experience includes working as a 
golf course superintendent, participating in turfgrass 
management education and research at Rutgers 
University, preparing golf courses for tournaments, 
playing golf around the world, being a student of golf 
history, associating with various golf course architects, 
and becoming involved with dozens of golf course 
construction projects. 

NTEP.org
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2007 Patron Directory
A.G. ENTERPRISES
Staff Uniforms
Rick Gordon
201-488-1276; Fax: 201-489-5830 
Merrickl60@aol.com

AER-CORE, INC.
Turfgrass Services Equip. Sales 
Dennis DeSanctis Sr.
Robert Eichert, William Mast 
ddesanctis@aer-core.com

ALAN G. CRUSE, INC.
Golf Course Materials 
Alan Cruse, Jim Cruse 
Geoffrey Drake 
973-227-7183

AQUATROLS CORP. OF 
AMERICA
“Innovative Products for Effective 
Resource Management”
Kevin P. Collins - NE Territory Mgr. 
Kathy Conard - Marketing Manager 
609-841-2077-Kevin 
800-257-7797 - Corp 
Kevin.Collins@aquatrols.com 
Kathy.Conard@aquatrols.com

ATLANTIC IRRIGATION 
SPECIALTIES
Irrigation Sales & Services 
Fred Rapp, Jeff Allen, Joe Jaskot 
973-379-9314
frapp@atlanticirrigation.com

BARTLETT TREE EXPERTS
98 Ford Road, Denville, NJ 07834 
Wayne S. Dubin 
973-983-7511 
2dubin@bartlett.com

BLACK LAGOON POND 
MANAGEMENT 
Pond Management 
Christopher Borek 
609-815-1654
ChrisBorek@blacklagoon.us

EAST COAST SOD & SEED
Sod & Seed
Kevin Driscoll 609-760-4099 
EastCoastSodandSeed@earthlink .net

E/T EQUIPMENT CO., INC.
Turf Equipment/One Source/Irrigation 
Jeff Smolha - Equipment Specialists 
Bruce A. Pye - Sales Manager 
Gerry Grant - One Source 
914-271-6126 Ext 112 or 114 
bpye@etequipment.com 
ggrant@etequipment.com

FERTL-SOIL TURF SUPPLY
Golf Course Supplies & Soil 
Mixes & Sand
Marty Futyma, Cathy Futyma-Browr 
908-322-6132; Fax: 908-322-6332 
Fertl-soil@hotmail.com

FISHER & SON COMPANY, INC. 
“The Green Industry Supplier”
Randy Rider - 302-242-6848 
Jeff Borajkiewicz - 609-532-4837 
Brian Robinson - 484-886-0021 
Mike Oleykowski - 609-410-0409 
800-262-2172
moleykowski@fisherandson.com

GEORGE E. LEY CO.
Golf Course Irrigation,
Renovation & Construction 
Bruce Cadenelli, George E. Ley III 
Dennis Shea
610-942-3809
ejfleming@gelcogolf.com

GRASS ROOTS, INC.
Golf Course Maintenance Supplies 
Ken Kubik 973-418-7035 
Keith Kubik - 973-418-7034 
Jay McKenna - 973-418-7036 
Ryan Burbridge - 973-418-7038 
Joe Kennedy - 973-445-8139 
Ofc. 973-252-6634 Q-bik@msn.com

JAMES BARRETT ASSOCIATES, 
INC.
Golf Course Irrigation Design &
Consulting
Jim Barrett
973-364-9701
JBA.irr@comcast.net

LESCO, INC.
Distributor of Fertilizer, Chemicals &
Control Products
Matt Paulina - John Fitzgerald
Pete Madley
609-265-0022
Thannigan@lesco.com
www.lesco.com

METRO TURF SPECIALISTS
“Customers, Our TOP Priority”
Robert Steinman - 914-588-6593 
Ernie Steinhofer- 914-760-6112 
Dave Conrad - 914-490-3698 
Office - 203-748-GOLF (4653) 
www.metroturfspecialists.com

MONTCO PRODUCTS 
CORPORATION
SURFSIDE WETTING AGENTS 
LIQUID - GRANULAR - PELLETS 
ZAP! DEFOAMER
Information: Bob Oechsle 
215-836-4992; 800-401-0411

NATIONAL SEED
Seed & Seeding Supplies
Ken Griepentrog - George Rosenberg
Barry Van Sant
732-247-3100

PARTAC PEAT CORPORATION
Premium Top-Dressing & 
Construction
Mixes, Green Sand Divot Mixes, 
Bunker Sands, Cart Paths,
Turf Blankets, Golf Hole Targets 
Jim Kelsey
800-247-2326 / Fax: 908-637-4191 
www.partac.com

PHILADELPHIA TURF 
COMPANY
Toro Distributor
Tom Drayer
215-345-7200
t.drayer@philyturf.com

PINELANDS NURSERY & 
SUPPLY
Nursery
Theresa Morawa, Don Knezick 
609-291-9486
Theresa@pinelandsnursery.com

PLANT FOOD COMPANY, INC.
“The Liquid Fertilizer Experts” 
Biostimulants & other Products for 
Premium Turfgrass
Ingrid Kern - 800-562-1291 
Dick Neufeld - 973-945-6318 
Brad Simpkins - 609-709-2150 
Tom Weinert - 914-262-0111

QUALITY IRRIGATORS
Sprinkler & Drainage
Scott T. McNally
973-728-1776 / 973-332-2086

RALPH McGILLAN
EXCAVATING LLC
Lakes & Ponds
Ralph
609-655-2281

RIGGI PAVING, INC.
Paving, Brick Pavers, Retaining Walls
PO Box 2214
Cliffside Park, NJ 07010
Frank J. Riggi, Jr.
201-943-3913

SHEARON GOLF
Golf Course Design,
Build & Specialty Maintenance 
Chip Kern
609-466-0666 or 609-209-5200 
ckem@shearondesign.com

STORR TRACTOR COMPANY
Toro Turf & Irrigation Equipment 
Blair Quinn, Rick Krok,
Steve Bradley 
908-722-9830 
kindyk@storrtractor.com

SYNGENTA
Manufacture of Plant Protection
Products
Lee A. Kozsey
215-796-0409
Lee.kozsey@syngenta.com

THE NORTHEAST GOLF
COMPANY
GolCourse Design
Robert McNeil
Traci McNeil
401-667-4994
design@northeastgolfcompany.com

THE TERRE COMPANY 
of NJ, INC.
Pesticides, Seed, Fertilizers, Plants 
Phil Taylor-973-713-2824 
Brian Lescrinier- 908-447-1317 
Byron Johnson - 201-321-2009 
Bob Schreiner - 201-321-2008 
Pat O’Neil-201-321-2007 
Office - 973-473-3393 
ptaylor@terrecompany.com

TURF PRODUCTS
CORPORATION
Golf Course Supplier
Buddy Rizzio
973-263-1234

VIC GERARD GOLF CARS
Golf Car & Utility Vehicle Dealership 
Doug Spencer, Jay Antonelli 
800-339-4302
www.vggc.net
Dspencer@vggc.net

WESTCHESTER TURF SUPPLY, 
INC.
“Servicing Golf Courses for over 30 
Years”
Bob Lippman, Dave Lippman 
845-621-5067; Fax: 845-621-7180 
Westturf@comcast.net

WILFRED MacDONALD, INC.
Turf Equipment / Rentals 
Bernie White, Tim Kerwin 
Steve Kopach 
888-831-0891
sales@wilfredmacdonald.com

WM. STOTHOFF CO., INC.
Well Drilling & Pumping Systems 
David C. Stothoff, President 
Robert H. Stothoff, Vice-President 
908-782-2717
dcs1@ wmstothoffco.com 
rstothoff@wmstothoff.com

http://www.lesco.com
http://www.partac.com
http://www.vggc.net
www.metroturfspecialists.com


THE RIVER 
CRUISE

GCSANJ FOUNDATION
Summer Social

JULY 7,2007
2nd Annual

RIVER QUEEN RELIEF
Looking for relief from the everyday grind? Are you work­
ing 7 days a week and looking for a break? We have the 
solution!

Last year the social committee got together and asked...” what can we do in the middle of 
the summer to break up the everyday pressures that GC Superintendents go through and spend 
it with friends and family”? We came up with the idea of a river cruise. We believed we could 
have this event, bring members and friends together and possibly raise some money for the 
GCSANJ Foundation. “It WORKED”! We raised $4,100 for “The Foundation”.

Did I forget to tell you that the inaugural cruise was a complete sellout. The River Queen 
will set sail out of Brielle, NJ and holds 140 crew members. We anticipate the same success with 
the 2nd Annual River Cruise and we don’t want you to miss out on the fun. Don’t forget to 
bring your friends.

This year’s event will provide relief from the everyday pressures of our business and will 
also provide relief for Dave Pease. The GCSANJ Foundation will 

earmark all funds from the River Cruise to the Dave Pease medical 
relief fund. Dave’s medical expenses were unusually high. Dave 

chose Columbia Presbyterian and the doctor there because, 
in his eyes, were the best for his scenario. Dave is doing 
well and we are all glad he took this option. A person’s 
health is priceless!

Don’t forget to sign up...Now! Go to gcsanj.org for info 
and signup sheet. We promise you this...you will have the 

time of your life and for 3 hours on this Saturday night,
you’ll be stress free.

GCSANJ FOUNDATION WWW.GCSANJ.ORG

Glimmergrass Band
As the "River Queen" 
cruises down the 
Manasquan & Metedeconk 
Rivers, the Point Pleasant 
Canal and Barnegat Bay, 
you'll enjoy your food, 
friends and beautiful views 
while listening to the Folk/ 
Bluegrass of the Glimmer- 
grass Band.

http://WWW.GCSANJ.ORG
www.gcsanj.org


Turf Equipment & 
Irrigation Solutions

Storr Tractor Company
Branchburg, NJ 
908-722-9830

One great result.
visit www.toro.com

TORO Count on it.

www.toro.com
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